

North Tamerton Parish Council

Minutes for the Ordinary Meeting

Monday 16th April 2018
All meetings are open to the press and public unless the Council decides otherwise

1.
Public question time (15 minutes allowed for this)

No members of the public attended the meeting.
1a.
To receive County Councillor’s report on Matters Arising

CCllr Chopak will attend a full Council meeting on 17th discussing the Stadium for Cornwall.  She has been taking a ‘straw poll’ of parishes in the division and North Tamerton PC is of the opinion that the idea is good in principle but a more concrete plan is needed on future funding.
The changes to rubbish and recycling collections will go ahead but may not be fully rolled out until 2020 although it will be eased in over the next couple of years.  Discussions are on-going as to whether to provide wheelie bins instead of bags.
An open Health meeting is taking place this week on the 18th, regarding changes to Stratton Medical Centre.
Cllr Chopak has been invited to a meeting at Launceston Police Station to discuss issues relating to crime rates in the Bude/Launceston area.
2.
The Opening, Councillors present

The Meeting was opened by the Chair, Cllr Beesley at 2000 with 3 Councillors present; Cllrs Snowden, Gerry and Willetts. CCllr Chopak. Kate Denton – Clerk.
3.
Apologies for absence with reasons

Cllr Risdon – personal
Cllr Bluett – business
Cllr Harper - business
The apologies were noted and accepted.

Proposed: Cllr Snowden
Seconded: Cllr Gerry


unan

18/001
4.
Declarations of interest & dispensations

None
5.
To receive and approve the Minutes of:

Ordinary Meeting Monday 19th February 2018
It was resolved that the Minutes be confirmed as an accurate record 
Proposed: Cllr Gerry
Seconded: Cllr Snowden


unan 

18/002

6. 
To receive Clerk’s report on Matters Arising: 
It appears that inspections on the condition of the car park had been carried out on the wrong car park.  CCllr

Chopak had forwarded photographs to Oliver Jones who agreed that the holes needed to be filled and she will

chase up progress on this.


The internet banking form needed one more signature which could be done at the next meeting.

CALC Councillor training calendar should be available by the end of April – three Councillors are interested in

attending a course..
7.
Planning

Any late applications received will be discussed under this section

7a.
Applications
PA18/02345 - Erection of a single storey extension, Bridge Cottage, Tamerton Hill, North Tamerton 
After discussion, it was resolved to comment that consideration should be given to the proximity of the proposal to the listed bridge.
Proposed: Cllr Beesley
Seconded: Cllr Snowden

unan

18/003
7b.
Decisions

None

8.
Portfolio Reports:


Chapel – Nothing to report
BAN –  Next meeting to be held on 30th April 2018 
Parish Hall –  The centre window has now been replaced by French doors leading to the rear of the hall. Further improvements are in the pipeline. 
10.
Correspondence

- CALC Newsletter – had been emailed and noted.
- Big Field Wind Farm has gone to judicial review to judge whether original decision had been taken in the correct way.
- Cornwall Glass Grants Programme – small grants of £400 available for community projects.  Poster to be put on the noticeboard.
- Email received regarding road traffic & signage in the village – this has been part of the discussion in several meetings and Minutes are available on the website.  It was also discussed at the Annual Parish Meeting.  This will form part of the village scheme.
- An email had been received from Lightsource detailing more complicated works than had been envisaged originally.  The Clerk will respond, reiterating the requirement for a panel to heat/light the telephone box only.

- A letter had been received from Zurich Insurance regarding the renewal due on 1st June 2018.  The premium has changed very little from 2017/18 and it was therefore resolved to proceed with the new policy.

Proposed: Cllr Beesley
Seconded: Cllr Willetts

unan

18/004 
- A subscription letter had been received from CALC for 2018/19, together with an invoice.  It was agreed to subscribe again for the coming year.
Proposed: Cllr Snowden
Seconded: Cllr Beesley

unan

18/005
- A letter of resignation had been received from Cllr Risdon – this was noted and accepted with regret
Proposed: Cllr Beesley
Seconded: Cllr Snowden

unan

18/006
- Cllr Beesley had been given a sum of money by Mr Prowse which consists of funds from the Inter-Parish Shoot.  This will be used by the Parish Council for future Inter-Parish Shoot events.

11. 
Accounts 

11.a  
Balances 29th March 2018
Current Account


£20,475.55
Reserve Account


£  5,002.74       

Community Benefit


£22,090.26 (£20251.70 Curr/A & £1838.56 Res/A)
11b. 
To Approve Accounts for Payment including:

Clerk


Wages, mileage, postage Feb

Chq

£     95.09
Clerk


Wages, mileage, postage Mar

Chq

£   112.54

Irene Sutton

Web site admin



Chq

£     39.60
To Note Income

NC Grant

New sign boards


BACS

£   160.00 

It was resolved to approve the accounts for payment and to move CB monies to deposit account.
Proposed: Cllr Gerry

Seconded: Cllr Snowden

unan

18/007
12.
Agenda Items 
1. After discussion, it was agreed that the basic requirements for the village traffic and signage were new village signs and white ‘gates’ to provide pinch points. It is hoped that planters will also be installed and if any further suggestions are received, they could be added to the list at a later date. It was resolved that Cllr Beesley and Cllr Snowden will survey the village again, produce a list and send it to CCllr Chopak before the next meeting.

Proposed: Cllr Gerry
Seconded: Cllr Willetts

unan
           18/008
2. CCllr Chopak informed the meeting of an issue with Community Benefit funds raised by another Parish due to an 1894 Act of Parliament which means that the Parish Council cannot use any funds that it holds and is accountable for, to make donations for the installation, repair or maintenance of the fabric, fixtures or fittings of any religious building.  This also relates to Section 137 grants.  It is permissible for the Parish Council to take part in fund-raising for these purposes as long as it is not the holder of any funds raised.
Applications for gardening equipment and churchyard grass cutting were put forward to the next meeting.
An application had been received from the Tamerton Times for a grant of £812 relating to the layout and printing costs for the magazine.  After discussion, it was agreed that the magazine is an asset to the village and it was resolved to pay the grant in full.
Proposed: Cllr Snowden
Seconded: Cllr Willetts

unan

18/009
3. CCllr Chopak had arranged for the dog warden to visit Marhamchurch and will ask him to visit North Tamerton, specifically the Parish Hall grounds and by the bridge on the road to Clawton.  It is hoped that signs can be put up regarding picking up dog waste. The Parish Council wants to encourage the use of village areas for dog walking while ensuring that it remains clean and tidy.  A notice will also be put in the Tamerton Times encouraging dog owners to clean up after their pets.
4. To receive information from Cllr Harper on any current or previous bridleways in village – this will be put forward to the next meeting as Cllr Harper was not able to attend the meeting.
5. After the recent bad weather Councillors felt that it was important to look at the preparation of an Emergency Plan.  Cornwall Council can provide advice on requirements which would include noting vulnerable people in the village, owners of 4 x 4 vehicles etc.  St Gennys is hosting a meeting in June and CCllr Chopak will find out the date and inform Councillors.  A grant is available to cover the cost of any additional admin, printing etc.
13.
Items for May Agenda
Grant applications for gardening equipment, churchyard grass cutting
Road safety wish list update
Signboards
The next meeting of the Parish Council is the Annual Meeting and will take place on Monday 14th May 2018 at 1930
The meeting closed at 2145
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